
Kaselehlia and Greetings! 

 

Almost every Saturday when we, a small number of men from our church gather together to work on 

our church building I began reminiscing what God has done, I thank God that we serve a great God 

who pledged to never leave us nor forsake us. 

 

We are thankful for those who continue to come to our services. Madian (a graduate from Harvest 

Baptist Church) has continued to bring her siblings and nieces and nephews in her small car. Our 

deacon has begun a bible study with his neighbors in Kolonia. (almost an hour drive from our church) 

 

Please pray that we are faithful to verbally witness to others the gospel of Jesus of Christ and witness 

our Saviour through our lives. Pray that God will save more from the community where we are 

ministering. I have been praying too that God will add another family to His church. Act 2:47 Praising 

God, and having favour with all the people. And the Lord added to the church daily such as should 

be saved. 

 

Our building is progressing.  Since most of have full-time jobs, we can only work on Saturdays and 

holidays.  We have only two more pillars to pour before we will be able to start on the floor and bond 

beam.  A cement mixer would do a lot to speed the work!  Below please see some before and after 

pictures of the work.  Thank you all for your prayers! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



These are “before” pictures and “after” of the church property that show our progress so far…. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


